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Planning and Resources Committee 

Minutes of May 23, 2008 Meeting

MITC Room #2
Present: Spensin James (President), Jean Thoulag (VPIA) , Jim Currie (VPCRE), Ringlen Ringlen (VPSS), Jimmy Hicks (IRPO), Gordon Segal (IT), Penny Weilbacher (Pohnpei Campus Director), Matthias Ewarmai (FSM FMI Campus Director), Sue Moses (Faculty/Staff Senate), Francisco Mendiola (Facilities), Eddie Haleyalig (FAO), Danny Dumantay (Comptroller), Joey Oducado (OAR), Dayle Dannis (IRPO), William Mailpiy (IRPO), Rencelly Nelson (HR), Bruce Robert (LRC),  Myrineda Mori (VPA Secretary) and Willy Edwin (IRPO)
The Planning and Resources Committee met in the MITC Room #2 on April 30, 2008 from 10:00 am to 12:00 PM.  Major topics of discussion included:

Where are our graduates? 
Budget FY 2009 Review with Congress and OIA Consultation 

President’s Retreat 2008

· Mission review 
· Institutional Priorities 2009 
· WASC Recommendations 
· WASC Standards Review (ways to use the standards as rubrics) 
· Report backs (combined file for report back is on IRPO web site) 
Alton’s Questions: 

· What can we expect people to read in terms of attachments? (IRPO question - should there be different expectations for committee members) 
· What level of understanding should be expected for data, graphs and reports? (what type of additional information/analysis might need to be provided) 
Discussions

[Where are our graduates?]
The college needs to gain information on where are our graduates to assist with program review and information requests from FSM national and state leadership. Strategies for tracking the college graduates were recommended to the committee for consideration and agreed to by the Planning and Resources Committee: 
· IRPO will prepare a listing of graduates for the past 3 to 5 years by program and by campus. 

· Groups will be requested to be formed at each campus and for each program to review the listing of graduates and provide personal information on where the graduates are located and if they continued schooling or have jobs. A form for recording data will be prepared and provided.  We will set up a schedule for collection of information (right now we are thinking of designating a two week period in June 2008 for all groups to collect and compile the data). 

· DCR will be requested to provide input on graduates and former students based on the Alumni survey. 

· Reports from UOG, UH Hilo and UH Manoa will be used to assist with information for transfer students. 

· Based on the quantity and quality of information collected, additional strategies will be developed to complete the survey of graduates.

[Budget]
Two budget review meetings are scheduled for next week.  HESA on Monday, May 26, 2008 and OIA on Thursday, May 29, 2008.  Budget documents were emailed to all Planning and Resources Committee members prior to the meeting.  It was also agreed that IRPO would post the budget materials on its web site for easy access by committee members and the college community.  Members were requested to review the documents prior to the hearing and are responsible for either printing the materials and/or having access to electronic budget materials during the hearings.  An integrated Education Sector Grant (ESG) 2009 and Supplemental Education Grant (SEG) 2008 budget was also submitted to the National Division of Education, SBOC and OIA.  
The budget hearing with the FSM Congress HESA Committee is at 10am on May 26, 2008 (new schedule received after meeting) at the congress committee hearing room.  The hearing will address the FY 2009 Operations, BOR & FMI budgets in addition to the IDP request.   The communication request also indicated they will review the Integrated ESG and SEG budget request. 
A team from the Office of Insular Affairs (OIA) will also meet with the college regarding the Integrated Education Sector Grant (ESG) 2009 and Supplemental Education Grant funding (SEG) 2008 in addition to the college’s IDP.  This meeting will be held at Pohnpei Campus on Thursday, May 29, 2008 at 3pm.  It was mentioned that the COM-FSM IDP for years 2004 – 2006 will need to be discussed in this meeting to allow release of latter years IDP requests.   Specific mention is to be made of the increase in fuel and utilities costs in the FSM.  The Facilities Manager (Ankie) was requested to email information about the IDP to committee members. 
[President’s Retreat]

Participants at the retreat showed general agreement regarding the college’s mission.  After intense discussion at the Retreat, the agreement was that the mission does not need any changes at this time.  
The FY 2009 Institutional Priorities, however, saw recommendations from all breakout groups to make changes ranging from minor edits to a major revision of the wording to include action-oriented verbs.  Concern was raised in the meeting that the priorities did not reflect the need to address Student Learning Outcomes (SLO’s).
A working group designated by the President (IRPO Director, VPIA plus other designees) will be responsible for reviewing the priorities and making necessary revisions based on group recommendations from the retreat. 
IRPO is tasked with coordinating action plan development to address the WASC Recommendations and the President’s Retreat Problem Statements from 2007.
The IRPO will develop rating tools using the WASC Standards and Recommendations, whereas the college will rate itself against each standard and recommendation.  These will be sent to all campuses for immediate use.   All vice presidents and directors are encouraged to notify and meet with their faculty and staff on the purpose and intentions of the rating tools.
There was a general discussion regarding what was meant by different terms such as “facilities master plan” and “integrated planning”.  To assist with better understanding the Facilities Manager is requested to provide examples of what a facilities master plan looks like, what is included in its contents and even the length at the next Planning and Resources Committee meeting.  

[Alton’s Questions]

After discussion, recommendations were made to improve communications and development of training for implementation of the governance structure and communications plan.

· Data, graphs etc. can be improved by the inclusion of brief summaries and/or analysis of the data.

· Emails should indicate which attachments are critical to be read and which are optional.

· Great use of URL addresses where documents can be found should be used as opposed to sending a large number of attachments.  

· Training for committee chairs and members should be part of the governance policy implementation with emphasis on roles and responsibilities.  
· A common format for committee minutes is to be developed to assist with improved understanding and designation of action items.  
The next Planning and Resources Committee meeting will be held in early June 2008. 

Materials for the meeting can be found on the IRPO web site at http://comfsm.fm/national/administration/VPA/researchdocs/prc.html under the current Issues Planning and Resources Committee Meeting.
